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POLICY ON TELEPHONE SCREENING
AND DELIVERY OF BEHAVIORAL HEALTH CARE SERVICES

This notice outlines our office policies and practices regarding the proper screening of patient telephone calls as a means of promoting the timely, efficient delivery of behavioral health care services.
Telephone calls and corresponding timeframes for delivering care are classified as follows:
Life-Threatening Emergency:  If, during the course of a telephone call with us, we judge you to be at imminent risk of harm to yourself or others, we will provide you with an immediate behavioral health care appointment and/or referral to the nearest emergency room.

Non-Life-Threatening Emergency:  If, during the course of a telephone call with us, we determine that your symptoms/behaviors are severe but not life-threatening, we will provide you with a behavioral health care appointment within 6 hours.

Urgent:   If, during the course of a telephone call with us, we determine that your symptoms/behaviors are serious but neither severe nor life-threatening, we will provide you with a behavioral health care appointment within 48 hours.

Routine:  If, during a telephone call with us, we determine that your symptoms/behaviors pose no significant impairment or safety issues, we will provide you with a behavioral health care appointment within 10 working days.
All telephone calls will be documented in your medical record.
You can learn more about our general office policies and procedures by reading our Office Policies for Our Patients binder, located in our waiting room.  Information pertaining to our office privacy practices can be found in our Notice of Privacy Practices (NPP), also located in our waiting area.
